







## Newsletter Primaire

SPECIAL BACK TO SCHOOL 2025

## **NEWS**



## Educational projects and activities for the 2024–2025 academic year

The school council meeting on the 19th of June (<u>click on this link</u> to access the minute), was an opportunity to highlight the projects carried out this year in connection with the 2021-2025 school educational plan.

The new 2025-2026 school educational plan can be viewed on our website (click here).

The end of this school year was marked by a wide range of events: shows, the AES party, a festive day in maternelle, the Coup de Pouce closing ceremony, GS and CM2 graduation ceremonies, and, of course, the Ramakien Games! You can find photos of the latest events on the LFIB's <u>Instagram</u> and <u>Facebook</u> social media accounts and on <u>the LFIB website</u>.

### **Welcoming new families**

New LFIB families are welcome to attend an information session on Friday 29th August at 2:00 p.m.: presentation of the school, meeting with partners and tour of the LFIB. Existing families are welcome to attend and meet the new families and answer their questions from a parent's perspective.

Information meetings on language courses in maternelle and primary school will be offered to new families on Tuesday 2nd September.

#### Back to school 2025

The first day of school is Tuesday 2nd September, at 7:55 a.m. for maternelle and 8:00 a.m. for primary school.

If you are taking your child to school for his/her first day, you may accompany him/her to the primary school playground before the bell rings, or to the front of the maternelle classroom (NB: a special welcome is planned for Petite Section pupils).

This year, we will have a mixed-level class in maternelle: the PS-MS class.In primary school, there will be two mixed-level classes: one CP-CE1 class and one CM1-CM2 class.

The timetable for CE2 classes will follow that of CM1 and CM2 classes, namely: a morning break from 10:00 to 10:20 and a lunch break from 11:30 to 12:50.

## **EVENTS**



JULY - SEPTEMBER

**Friday 04/07:** Ramakien Games closing ceremony and holidays

Friday 29/08: welcome for new families

Monday 01/09: sending class lists

**Tuesday 02/09:** start of the school year / meeting to present language courses for new families

**Saturday 06/09 at 12 noon:** registration for AES opens

Monday 08/09 at 5pm: CM2 back-toschool meeting

**Tuesday 09/09 at 5pm:** CP back-to-school meeting

Wednesday 10/09 at 5pm: CM1 and CM1/CM2 back-to-school meeting

**Thursday 11/09 at 5pm:** GS back-to-school meeting

Monday 15/09 at 5pm: PS, MS and PS/MS back-to-school meeting

**Tuesday 16/09 at 5pm:** CE1 and CP/CE1 back-to-school meeting

Wednesday 17/09 at 5pm: CE2 back-toschool meeting

**Monday 22/09:** start of AES and educational support programmes













# Newsletter Primaire

SPECIAL BACK TO SCHOOL 2025

## **NEWS**

#### <u>Language lessons</u>



Language lessons (Thai and English) start progressively during the first week of the school year to allow teachers to assess new pupils individually.

Please note that the afternoon Thai lessons will start on Tuesday 2nd September.

CP and CE1: exit at 15:10 on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays CE2, CM1 and CM2: pupils leave at 16.10 on Tuesdays and 15.10 on Thursdays.

Reminder: new families and parents of future CPs (currently in GS) whose children speak Thai can enrol their child in a reinforced Thai class by following this link.









Registration on Eduka from 06/09/2025 at noon to 14/09/2025 at noon

Session 1: 22/09/2025 - 20/02/2026 Session 2: 09/03/2026 - 26/06/2026

The provisional timetable will be communicated before registration opens on Eduka.

#### **Happy Holidays!**

The entire team at LFIB Primary School wishes the children and their families a wonderful holiday, filled with discoveries, well-deserved rest and shared moments. Our thoughts are especially with the families who are leaving us for new horizons: may this new chapter be filled with great success. For the others, we are already looking forward to seeing you again at the start of the new school year, ready to write a new chapter together.

## **REMINDRES**

#### Class lists

You will be informed of your child's class at the end of the day on Monday 2nd September.

Class allocation at the beginning of the school year is the responsibility of the teachers' council. Class lists are made available to families the day before the start of the new school year, to allow any final changes to be made following enrolment during the summer. No requests for class changes will be accepted.

#### **Supply lists**

The list of supplies is available on the LFIB website.

#### **Back-to-school meetings**

The back-to-school meetings will take place at the LFIB (no video conference meetings). Please save the dates in your calendar (see Agenda section).

#### **School Transportation**

Montri has been the LFIB's partner for school transport since the start of the 2025 school year. You can find information about their services on our website.

